MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH PUBLIC HEARING
DENNIS PERIGO ZONING MAP CHANGE REQUEST

JANUARY 14, 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Public Hearing was held on January14, 2009 at 6:30 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Michael D. Miscoe, President


Harry Huzsek, Superintendent

P. Scott Moore







Robert Vogel

Richard Stern
Charles McCauley

Timothy Walters
Patricia Dewar
Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Dan Rullo, Solicitor

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Manager
Dean Snyder, Zoning Officer

Visitors – Donald Reed, Paul Cornez, Dennis Perigo, Ronald Petrina, Kenneth Helsel, Albert Diehl and Carl Chapman.
The hearing was called to order at 6:39 P.M. by Michael Miscoe, Council President.
This hearing is being held on the request of Mr. Dennis Perigo for a zoning map change on a ten acre tract of land located on West Shore Trail from the Agricultural zone to R-1 Single Family Residential.
Attorney Rullo stated for the record that in accordance to the Municipalities Planning Code, a notice was sent to Mr. Perigo on December 10, 2008, indicating the Borough’s intention to advertise for the map change and scheduled a public hearing for January 14, 2009 at 6:30 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Office.  The Borough Manager advertised this hearing in accordance to the Municipalities Planning Code on Wednesday, December 31, 2008 and Monday, January 5, 2009.  Proof of publications have been requested from the Somerset Daily American and will be kept with the minutes from this hearing.  The Zoning Officer in accordance with the Municipalities Planning Code posted the property one week prior to the hearing.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Paul Cornez – Mr. Cornez understands that the Borough met the letter of the law with the postings and notifications but he doesn’t feel that the Borough met the intent of the law.  The posting on the property was not very obvious.  There was a little piece of wire approximately 18 inches above the ground with an 8 ½ x 11 piece of white paper sitting on that.  Against the snow there is no way anyone could see the notice unless you were specifically looking for it.  Mr. Cornez would suggest that the Borough use colored paper to mark these locations the next time.  Mr. Snyder, Zoning Officer, stated that he did post the property at two (2) different locations in between snow storms, and he never thought about that.
Mr. Cornez questioned where the access road to these properties to be located.
Mr. Perigo -  The access road will be the existing dirt road that is there now on West Shore Trail and which is also currently used to access the #2 Water Storage Tank.

Mr. Cornez questioned if this access road would be paved.

Mr. Perigo – There are currently no plans to pave this road.

Scott Moore stated that the Borough is currently only dealing with the zoning issues we are not yet dealing with the development aspects of this development.

Attorney Rullo asked if there was any opposition to Borough Council authorizing the request for a map change for this 10 acre parcel located on West Shore Trail from Agricultural to R-1 Single Family Residential?

There was no opposition.

With no further business to discuss, Vogel moved and Moore seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:53 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Manager
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